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Dear Pastors, Friends, and Supporting Churches, 

After traveling this month from Florida to Iowa, presenting the Faith Baptist Church Philippine Ministry, I 
am reminded of Psalms 103:1-5, which states, "Bless the LORD, O my soul: and all that is within me, bless his 
holy name. Bless the LORD, O my soul, and forget not all his benefits: Who forgiveth all thine iniquities; who 
healeth all thy diseases; Who redeemeth thy life from destruction; who crowneth thee with lovingkindness and 
tender mercies; Who satisfieth thy mouth with good things; so that thy youth is renewed like the eagle's."  

November 2020 has definitely been a month of Thanksgiving for this ministry! There is much for which 
to be thankful, and it all comes from the Lord! We are thankful for the new Bible studies that the Philippine 
pastors have started! We are thankful for the souls that have been saved and baptized! We are thankful for the 
growing attendance in the new church plants and those returning to church after the quarantine due to COVID-
19! We are thankful for the new churches that have partnered with the Faith Baptist Church Philippine Ministry 
this month! We are thankful for the faithful prayers given to the Lord daily by so many of you! We simply cannot 
say "Bless the LORD" enough!!!  

• Pastor Dante Mendoza and church family in the province of Pangasinan have been working 
diligently holding Bible studies in family homes, and the Lord has been blessing their efforts! 
Keep them in prayer as they share the Gospel in a province of almost three million people! 

• Pastor Suedy Cabaucos Jr. and the church family in Iloilo City have had a growing number of 
folks looking forward to the opportunity to be baptized! The quarantine restrictions were lifted for 
a period of time, and Pastor Suedy seized the moment. Thirteen people were able to follow in 
believer’s baptism! Glory to God!  

• The attendance in the churches is coming back to what it was before COVID-19. Pastor Sammy 
Medina’s church family attendance is rising. To God be the Glory! 

• The Lord is blessing Pastor Hubert Hernandez’s efforts with a growing church family! His church 
is one of the new church plants that is doing extremely well! 
 

 We want to say thank you to those who give financially to the Faith Baptist Church Philippine Ministry! It 
is a blessing that funds were given to the Philippine pastors to have a blessed Christmas for their wives, 
children, and church families! Thank you for making that possible! They would want you to be told thank you 
very much and may God’s richest blessings be upon you and your family this Christmas season!  

Joshua Rhoades, Field Director 
Ephesians 3:20-21 
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Pastor Dante Mendoza preaching in his church. 

 



 
Pastor Dante Mendoza and Mrs. Mendoza having a  Pastor Mendoza’s church service.  
 Bible study with a family. 
 
 
 

 
Pastor Suedy Cabuco’s baptismal service of 13 people! Praise the Lord!!! 

 
Pastor Hubert Hernandez preaching on a Sunday morning! 



 
 

 
Growing attendance at Pastor Sammy Medina’s church! 

 

 
The Ladies’ Fellowship at Pastor and Mrs. Decena’s church with Mrs. Melissa Medina as the guest speaker. 


